Dayton High School SBDM Minutes May 24, 2017

Principal Ryan Kellinghaus called the May 24th SBDM meeting to order at 4:00 pm in Mr. Martin's Classroom. Members present included: Erin Goetz, Angie Buschle, Barb Lund, Angela Gonzalez, and Ryan Kellinghaus. Member not present is Julie Rubemeyer. Also present was Anna Muennich.

Angie Buschle made a motion to accept the agenda. Barb Lund seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Angela Gonzalez made a motion to accept the April 25th minutes with one correction. Erin Goetz seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Good News Items

- We will welcome our new SBDM member Steve Watson at our next month's meeting he will officially start in July.
- Graduation is this Friday, May 26th.
- The CCR rate is 97.5 % but equals out to 100 points because we get one point for College ready and ½ point if they are also career ready. There are 15 students that not college or career ready.
- The preliminary ACT results for Juniors is a 20.3 average.
- The SIG Grant is 120 pages for 1.9 million and was submitted on time.
- 40 students signed on College Signing Day.

Public Comment

- The Senior Banquet was very nice and the food was good.
- We were asked if Booster members were required to have background checks. We think they are, but will check into it.

Program Review

• The Assurances for Program Review will be sent to the Principal and SBDM members to sign before the deadline of June 15th. Program Reviews and Assurances are no longer required by Senate Bill 1.

Old Business

- Anna Muennich said she is having trouble pushing her honor students with the current grading policy.
 The students say they are not going to do their assignments by the due date, because they can turn them in late or redo them with no penalty. She doesn't know how to motivate them to turn in their work on time or study for tests with the way our grading policy is at this time.
- Mr. Kellinghaus said he wanted to move the dance policy and the Policy revision questions from the April SBDM meeting to the June meeting and ask Mr. Wolf to come and discuss his e-mail of April 13th.
- One part of the 7th grade CERT Reading was really low. The 8th grade does CERT to set the bar for the 9th grade.
- Letters are sent home to get parent's permission for students to take Algebra I in the 8th grade if they have a C or better in 7th grade math. Maybe letters could be sent home for English as well.

Barb Lund mad a motion to extend the meeting. Angie Buschle seconded the motion. The motion carried.

New Business

- Mr. Kellinghaus said our EOC scores went down a little.
- Mr. Kellinghaus said we have to have to have background checks for parent members of SBDM.
- Training for SBDM is 3 hours for experienced members and 6 hours for non-experienced members.
- Our currently posted positions are for:
 - Blended Learning Media Specialist
 - o High School Guidance Counselor
- Mr. Kellinghaus with share applications with SBDM members on June 13th 15th and we will work to schedule interviews within a week of that time.

The Budget for next year is \$32,919. This is down \$379 from this year. In October the allocation will be adjusted up or down depending on our enrollment at that time.

The deadline for the District-Level Wellness Policies is June 30th. Mr. Kellinghaus said to table this until the June meeting due to time.

Barb Lund made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Angle Buschle seconded the motion. The motion carried. Mr. Kellinghaus adjourned the meeting at 6:00 pm.